FIRESWIRL ANNOUNCES RESULTS OF SHAREHOLDER MEETING

January 2, 2019 — Vancouver, British Columbia — Fireswirl Technologies Inc. (the “Company”)
(TSXV: FSW) is pleased to announce that all matters submitted to the shareholders at the
Company’s Annual General and Special Meeting (“Meeting”) held on December 31, 2018 were
approved.

At the Meeting, shareholders approved the appointment of Rana Vig and Gurdeep Bains to the
board of directors of the Company (the “Board”), effective immediately. Following the election of
Rana Vig and Gurdeep Bains, the Board now consists of Ji Yoon, Rana Vig and Gurdeep Bains.

The shareholders also approved a resolution to allow the Company to consolidate the issued
and outstanding common shares of the Company (“Common Shares”) on the basis of up to
one post-consolidation Common Share for each 100 pre-consolidation Common Shares, subject
to TSX Venture Exchange approval.

For further information regarding the matters presented at the Meeting, readers are encouraged
to review the management information circular prepared by the Company in connection with the
Meeting, a copy of which is available under the Company's profile on SEDAR at
www.sedar.com.

For further information, contact Ji Yoon at 604-216-7304.
On behalf of the Board,
Fireswirl Technologies Inc.

Ji Yoon, Director and Interim Chief Financial Officer

The TSX Venture Exchange has not reviewed and does not accept responsibility for the adequacy or the accuracy of
this release.



